REF: UT-2846
FILE: W192-15287

May 25, 1990

Mr. Bob Hart

Hoodsport Market

N 24230 Highway 101
Hoodsport, Washington 98548

Dear Mr. Hart:

Upon receiving your April 25 telephone call, I contacted
Evergreen Land & Water, Inc. concerning your dispute regarding
the billing of the commercial account at the Hoodsport Market.

The company indicates that the market is an existing business and
should be charged under Rule 14 (enclosed), of its tariff filed
with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission.

As I explained to you on May 8, on an informal basis I cannot
order the company to discontinue billing you the commercial
account charges. I further explained that your recourse would
necessarily be through a formal complaint filed in the format
dictated in the Rule of Practice and Procedure previously mailed
to you.

If you have further questions, please call me toll-free at
1-800-562-6150.

Sincerely,
J.R. Parks

Utilities Service Examiner
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